
Company and its director fined
$152,000 for contravening Employment
Ordinance

     HK Bio-Rhythm R&D Company Limited and its director were prosecuted by
the Labour Department (LD) for violation of the requirements under the
Employment Ordinance (EO). The company and its director pleaded guilty at the
Shatin Magistrates' Courts today (April 19) and were fined a total sum of
$152,000.

     The company wilfully and without reasonable excuse contravened the
requirement of the EO, failing to pay four employees' wages within seven days
after the expiry of the wage periods totalling about $703,000. The director
concerned was prosecuted and convicted for her consent, connivance or neglect
in the above offences.

     "The ruling helps disseminate a strong message to all employers,
directors and responsible officers of companies that they have to pay wages
to employees within the statutory time limit stipulated in the EO," a
spokesman for the LD said.

     "The LD will not tolerate these offences and will spare no effort in
enforcing the law and safeguarding employees' statutory rights," the
spokesman added.

Inspection of aquatic products
imported from Japan

     In response to the Japanese Government's plan to discharge nuclear-
contaminated water at the Fukushima Nuclear Power Station, the Director of
Food and Environmental Hygiene issued a Food Safety Order which prohibits all
aquatic products, sea salt and seaweeds originating from the 10
metropolis/prefectures, namely Tokyo, Fukushima, Ibaraki, Miyagi, Chiba,
Gunma, Tochigi, Niigata, Nagano and Saitama, from being imported into and
supplied in Hong Kong.
 
     For other Japanese aquatic products, sea salt and seaweeds that are not
prohibited from being imported into Hong Kong, the Centre for Food Safety
(CFS) of the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department will conduct
comprehensive radiological tests to verify that the radiation levels of these
products do not exceed the guideline levels before they are allowed to be
supplied in the market.
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     As the discharge of nuclear-contaminated water is unprecedented and will
continue for 30 years or more, the Government will closely monitor and step
up the testing arrangements. Should anomalies be detected, the Government
does not preclude further tightening the scope of the import ban.
 
     From noon on April 18 to noon today (April 19), the CFS conducted tests
on the radiological levels of 150 food samples imported from Japan, which
were of the "aquatic and related products, seaweeds and sea salt" category.
No sample was found to have exceeded the safety limit. Details can be found
on the CFS's thematic website titled "Control Measures on Foods Imported from
Japan"
(www.cfs.gov.hk/english/programme/programme_rafs/programme_rafs_fc_01_30_Nucl
ear_Event_and_Food_Safety.html).

     In parallel, the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department
(AFCD) has also tested 50 samples of local catch for radiological levels. All
the samples passed the tests. Details can be found on the AFCD's website
(www.afcd.gov.hk/english/fisheries/Radiological_testing/Radiological_Test.htm
l).
 
     The Hong Kong Observatory (HKO) has also enhanced the environmental
monitoring of the local waters. No anomaly has been detected so far. For
details, please refer to the HKO's website
(www.hko.gov.hk/en/radiation/monitoring/seawater.html).
 
     From August 24 to noon today, the CFS and the AFCD have conducted tests
on the radiological levels of 44 036 samples of food imported from Japan
(including 28 895 samples of aquatic and related products, seaweeds and sea
salt) and 11 832 samples of local catch respectively. All the samples passed
the tests.

Hong Kong Customs seizes suspected
dangerous drugs worth about $3 million
(with photo)

     Hong Kong Customs on April 17 seized about 5.5 kilograms of suspected
ketamine, about 14 grams of suspected crack cocaine and a batch of drug
packaging paraphernalia in Cheung Sha Wan with a total estimated market value
of about $3 million. One man was arrested.
      
     During an anti-narcotics operation conducted in Cheung Sha Wan on that
day, Customs officers intercepted a 17-year-old man and found about 4g of
suspected crack cocaine on him. The man was subsequently arrested.

https://www.cfs.gov.hk/english/programme/programme_rafs/programme_rafs_fc_01_30_Nuclear_Event_and_Food_Safety.html
https://www.cfs.gov.hk/english/programme/programme_rafs/programme_rafs_fc_01_30_Nuclear_Event_and_Food_Safety.html
https://www.afcd.gov.hk/english/fisheries/Radiological_testing/Radiological_Test.html
https://www.afcd.gov.hk/english/fisheries/Radiological_testing/Radiological_Test.html
https://www.hko.gov.hk/en/radiation/monitoring/seawater.html
http://www.government-world.com/hong-kong-customs-seizes-suspected-dangerous-drugs-worth-about-3-million-with-photo/
http://www.government-world.com/hong-kong-customs-seizes-suspected-dangerous-drugs-worth-about-3-million-with-photo/
http://www.government-world.com/hong-kong-customs-seizes-suspected-dangerous-drugs-worth-about-3-million-with-photo/


      
     Customs officers then escorted the arrested man to a residential unit
nearby for a search and further seized about 5.5kg of suspected ketamine, 10g
of suspected crack cocaine and a batch of drug packaging paraphernalia.
      
     An investigation is ongoing.
      
     Under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance, trafficking in a dangerous drug is
a serious offence. The maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $5
million and life imprisonment.
      
     Members of the public may report any suspected drug trafficking
activities to Customs' 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-
reporting email account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk) or online form
(eform.cefs.gov.hk/form/ced002).

  

SLW’s speaking notes on welfare,
poverty alleviation and children
policy areas tabled at LegCo Finance
Committee special meeting

     Following are the speaking notes of the Secretary for Labour and
Welfare, Mr Chris Sun, on welfare, poverty alleviation and children policy
areas tabled at the special meeting of the Legislative Council Finance
Committee today (April 19):
 
Chairman and Honourable Members,
 
     In 2024-25, government recurrent spending on social welfare is estimated
to be $127.4 billion, accounting for 22 per cent of the total recurrent
government expenditure of the year, first amongst all policy area groups.
Compared with the revised estimate for 2023-24 of $112.4 billion, there is an

mailto:crimereport@customs.gov.hk
https://eform.cefs.gov.hk/form/ced002/
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202404/19/P2024041900399_photo_1270775.jpg
http://www.government-world.com/slws-speaking-notes-on-welfare-poverty-alleviation-and-children-policy-areas-tabled-at-legco-finance-committee-special-meeting-2/
http://www.government-world.com/slws-speaking-notes-on-welfare-poverty-alleviation-and-children-policy-areas-tabled-at-legco-finance-committee-special-meeting-2/
http://www.government-world.com/slws-speaking-notes-on-welfare-poverty-alleviation-and-children-policy-areas-tabled-at-legco-finance-committee-special-meeting-2/
http://www.government-world.com/slws-speaking-notes-on-welfare-poverty-alleviation-and-children-policy-areas-tabled-at-legco-finance-committee-special-meeting-2/


increase of about $15 billion in recurrent spending on social welfare. The
increase is about 13.3 per cent. Now, let me highlight how the Labour and
Welfare Bureau will make use of these resources.
 
Elderly services
 
     The recurrent government expenditure on elderly services this year is
estimated to reach about $16 billion, representing an increase of about 60
per cent over about $10 billion compared to five years ago (i.e. 2019-20).
 
     The Government will continue to strengthen residential and community
care services for the elderly, adding 1 000 more Residential Care Service
Vouchers for the Elderly (RCSV) and 1 000 more Community Care Service
Vouchers for the Elderly (CCSV) starting from the second quarter this year,
so that the RCSV and the CCSV will have a total of 5 000 and 11 000 vouchers
respectively. Starting from the second quarter this year, the service scope
of the RCSV will be extended from the existing care-and-attention places to
nursing home places.
 
Cash assistance
 
     This year's Budget proposes to provide an extra half-month allowance to
eligible recipients of social security payments, which will incur an
expenditure of about $2,873 million and is expected to benefit about 1.66
million persons. Similar arrangements will apply to recipients of the Working
Family Allowance (WFA) Scheme. It is expected that around 64 000 households
will benefit from this initiative, incurring an expenditure of about $100
million. Apart from this, the Government continues to enhance cash assistance
schemes, including increasing the rates of household and child allowances
under the WFA Scheme by 15 per cent across the board with effect from April
this year. The additional expenditure involved is expected to be about $257
million per year.
 
Enhance support for persons with disabilities
 
     In view of the ageing of users of Residential Care Homes for Persons
with Disabilities (RCHDs), the Government will increase nursing staff in
RCHDs to enhance care for their ageing users. The annual expenditure involved
is about $121 million. To meet the needs of day training service users who
are ageing or have deteriorating health conditions, we will increase service
places of the Extended Care Programme in Day Activity Centres and the Work
Extension Programme to enhance care for these service users. The annual
expenditure involved is about $20 million.
 
     The Government will enhance the services of Integrated Community Centres
for Mental Wellness, including strengthening early identification of persons
with mental health needs and early intervention, and scaling up the training
of social workers in community mental health service units to raise their
capacity in handling complicated cases. The annual expenditure involved is
over $60 million.



     We will also seek funding of about $129 million from the Community Care
Fund to implement a threeâ€‘year pilot scheme from the third quarter of 2024
to provide an additional subsidy of $500 per month to employed disabled
recipients of the Comprehensive Social Security Assistance as a means of
encouraging their employment.
 
Enhance support for carers
 
     In the fourth quarter of 2024, the Government will invite recognised
service providers participating in the CCSV Scheme for the Elderly to provide
day respite services for needy elderly when there are vacant service places.
The annual expenditure involved is about $24 million.
 
     The Government launched the District Services and Community Care Teams –
Pilot Scheme on Supporting Elderly and Carers in March. Piloting in Tsuen Wan
and Southern districts, the Care Teams will help identify households of
singleton/doubleton elderly persons as well as carers of elderly persons and
carers of persons with disabilities requiring support, and refer cases to the
relevant social welfare service units for follow-up. The Care Teams will also
assist referring needy households to install emergency alarm systems. The
expenditure involved is about $9 million. Upon reviewing its effectiveness,
the Government will consider extending the Pilot Scheme to other districts.
 
     In April 2024, the Social Welfare Department (SWD) set up a designated
team in each of the 21 district support centres for persons with disabilities
across the territory to proactively contact the carers of special school
leavers six months before graduation, provide training on caring and
interaction skills, arrange post-school care plans and link with community
support services, and provide follow-up services for needy cases after
graduation, so as to facilitate school leavers' smooth transition from school
to community life. The annual expenditure involved is about $110 million.
 
     To support persons in mental recovery and their carers, the Government
will strengthen peer support services in 2024, and set up four additional
Parents/Relatives Resource Centres for carers of persons in mental recovery
in 2025. The annual expenditure involved is about $26 million.
 
Assist working families in childbearing
 
     Over the next three years starting this year, the Government will set up
10 more aided standalone child care centres in phases, providing nearly 900
additional places for day child care services; and starting from this April,
increase the Child Care Centre Parent Subsidy. The SWD will also extend the
Afterâ€‘School Care Programme for Preâ€‘primary Children to cover all
districts in Hong Kong, and the service places will increase to nearly 1 200.
Starting from this April, the incentive payment for homeâ€‘based child carers
of the Neighbourhood Support Child Care Project will be increased; and
starting from the fourth quarter this year, the number of service places will
be doubled to about 2 000 with a view to doubling the number of beneficiaries
to 20 000. The various initiatives above will involve an annual expenditure
of about $408 million.



 
Child protection
 
     The Government is fully co-operating with the Legislative Council in the
scrutiny of the Mandatory Reporting of Child Abuse Bill and looks forward to
the early passage of the Bill and the implementation of the mandatory
reporting regime for early identification and intervention into child abuse
cases. Various measures are in the pipeline to dovetail with the mandatory
reporting regime coming into effect. Relevant additional full-year provision
by the Government is about $186.5 million.
 
     The SWD is progressively implementing the recommendations of the
Committee on Review of Residential Child Care and Related Services, including
increasing the number of service places, substantially increasing the
incentive payment for foster families, and strengthening the support and
training for foster families. Relevant additional full-year provision by the
Government is about $178.4 million.
 
Government Public Transport Fare Concession Scheme for the Elderly and
Eligible Persons with Disabilities
 
     The Financial Secretary has announced in the 2024-25 Budget that the
Government will review the mode of operation of the Scheme with a view to
maintaining its financial sustainability. The Government has stated that
there is no intention to cancel the Scheme or change the existing beneficiary
groups. We anticipate that the review will be completed within this year.
 
     Chairman, this concludes my opening remarks. Members are welcome to
raise questions.

Red flag hoisted at Hung Shing Yeh
Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (April 19)
that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Hung Shing Yeh Beach
in Islands District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at the beach.
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